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PREFACE

This No. 24 of the Occasional Papers of the Kagoshima University Research Center for the
South Pacific is the proceedings of the symposium entitled “People’s Lives and History in the
South Pacific Region”, which was held under the co-auspices of the Research Center and The
Japan Society for Tropical Ecology at Taniyama Southern Hall in Kagoshima City on the 13th
of June, 1993. The symopsium was organized by me, was planned as one of the two symposia
held for the Annual Meeting of the Society and was directed not only to the participating
members of the Society but also to all the people concerned with the Research Center and the
general citizens.

At the symposium, the three speakers including myself provided the topics for discussions
led by Professor Eiji Nitta (College of General Arts, Kagoshima University) and Associate
Professor Koji Tanaka (The Center for Southeast Asian Studies, Kyoto University). All of
the three topics were related to human beings and the environment in Oceania from the
respective points of view. These proceedings are the reprinted version of the full record
brought out from p.79 to p.120, No.1 of volume 3 of Tropics, the Bulletin of the Society, in
January, 1994, and have been adapted for one of our Occasional Papers. The pages of the text
of this No.24 exactly correspond respectively to those in the aforementioned Volume 3 of
Tropics.

I deeply appreciate the collaborative attitude of the Committee for the Third Annual
Meeting of the Society towards the success of the symposium and particularly owe an
acknowledgement to Professor Mitsuru Horra (Faculty of Science, Kagoshima University),
Editor-in-Chief, and other members of the editorial board of Tropics for the permission for

reprinting a part of its Volume 3 for our Occasional Papers.

Kazutaka Nakano

Director

The Kagoshima University Research Center
for the South Pacific

28 February, 1994
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